
 
3.1.21 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
RE: Virtual learning for all year groups 4.1.21-8.1.21 
 
Blwyddyn Newydd Dda pawb, Happy New Year to our Milford Haven School family. We hope that you all                  
had a safe and restful Christmas break, and although we are not returning as normal this week we are very                    
much looking forward to reconnecting with our students and their families.  
 
As you will all be aware online learning will take place for our pupils during the first week of this new Spring                      
term. Although the school building will be closed we will very much still be operating, but now virtually as we                    
have done earlier this year. From Monday January 4th to Friday January 8th work will be set for all year                    
groups to complete independently at home, and as always you can contact us if there is anything you                  
require our support with. We will be returning to the curriculum model that we used during lockdown, with                  
AOLE specific subjects setting work each day. 
 

 

 



 
 
 
Live lessons are being promoted so pupils can ask questions immediately, rather than email/message.              
Teachers may also use screencastify/video or Loom to deliver the teaching and tasks, then go live to                 
answer questions, if pupils have any.  
 
A summary of the week ahead: 

● Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th January- the school site will be closed to all pupils and virtual learning of                   
our COVID Curriculum will take place for all pupils in all year groups  

● Wednesday 6th, Thursday 7th and Friday 8th January- virtual learning will continue, but the school               
site will be open to provide pre-booked places only for childcare provision if both sets of parents are                  
key workers / critical care workers. Please use this booking form to request emergency childcare on                
the available days if required, ​http://bit.ly/2WuJYSg​. ​All requests will be processed by staff on              
Monday January 4th, and those that request a place will be telephoned by 2pm on Tuesday January                 
5th. 

● Friday 8th January- The scheduled external GCSE Travel & Tourism exam will go ahead for the 8                 
Year 11 pupils entered. Pupils should please register at the Attendance Office with Mrs Latham on                
arrival before and departure from the exam. 

 
If your child is unable to access their google classroom account, or experiences technical issues related to                 
their online learning please email ​workingfromhome@milfordhavenschool.co.uk​, or contact our main school           
reception on 01646 690021 to request IT support. 
 
As a member of our school community, if you should become worried or concerned about the welfare of a                   
child and wish to report this, please contact Social Services. The telephone number for the Duty Officer is                  
01437 776444, or call the Contact Centre on 01437 764551. If you think a child is in immediate danger you                    
should ring 999. For non emergency situations you would also be able to report your concern by emailing                  
Milford Haven School via the following email ​Safeguarding@milfordhavenschool.co.uk​. 
 
At present it is still our understanding and hope that all learners will return to school as planned on Monday                    
January 11th, however should we be required to alter this plan to ensure the safety of our community we                   
will ensure we keep you fully informed. Stay safe, and please look out for more updates on our usual                   
platforms.  
Diolch 
 

C Morris 
Ms CA Morris 
Headteacher 
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